Susan Read, Regional Chair

Jane Austen Society of North America—Connecticut Chapter

P. O. Box 2093

Danbury, CT  06813

Dear Janeites:

I owe you this letter to explain our recent decision to hold only one annual meeting rather than the four we have traditionally held.  Also, I want to define the purpose of the organization, our chapter, and our dues.  Currently, JASNA-CT is operated by a small group of highly committed members who volunteer their time to organize events and communicate with the full membership.  We five members call out to the full membership for help often, but I am not certain that the full membership knows what we need.  Ideally, this letter will enlighten you about the challenges we face.

JASNA-CT was set up to meet the desires of those who wish to gather together and discuss Austen with other, likeminded people.  Moreover, JASNA-CT members express the wish to learn more about the life and times of Austen and her characters.  In order to facilitate these desires, intra-membership communication is imperative. Communication means mailings; your dues cover our mailings, the cost of copying, and stationary. 
Perhaps you are reading this letter on our webpage!  If so, please understand that many among our membership do not have access to the web, so we must still send out hard copies.  One organizational task, requiring a volunteer, involves sorting through the membership rosters and determining which members can and will read our news on the web, and which members can’t or won’t. Any interested volunteers should contact me.   

As you know, anyone can be a part of JASNA.  Members range from erudite scholars to spontaneous amateurs; we live all over the state; and we represent a wide range of talents, interests and energy levels. Because of this vast diversity, our challenge is to develop interesting programs at convenient times in accessible places.  
The decision to create the Annual Gala Event sprang from these challenges.  In truth, organizing four annual meetings and finding dynamic speakers willing to travel to distant places for free is too great a challenge for our small group of volunteers.  Our members, too, often opted out of JASNA events because of the distance and time.
And so, we bring you the Second Annual Gala Event!  This year, we have three dynamic speakers who have agreed to meet in Hartford, at the Mark Twain House on April 9th.  One speaker is Joan Ray, the JASNA national coordinator.  Another is Jeff Nichols, who has agreed to explain to us the reason that Twain hated Austen!  (Be nice to him.) The third is an independent scholar from Vermont. The theme of this year’s event:  “Pictures of perfection make me SICK AND WICKED!”  
Additionally, your leadership committee is providing an Austen Jeopardy Game!  So, practice playing jeopardy, and be on the lookout for the Gala registration forms which we will send to you in early February.  The Mark Twain house can only accommodate fifty people, so we are taking registrations on a first come first served basis.  

Please understand that the fee for this event covers the cost of renting the Mark Twain house, the caterer, modest stipends for the speakers, and the general costs of all the extras you will encounter when you get there.  Our plan is to provide one big bash every year for everyone, and then have smaller groups gather for informal book talks. (more later)
Last year’s Gala was a huge success, but it was only a beginning.  The planning committee took all of your thoughts and ideas to heart, and I believe that this year’s gala will be even more successful.  The most striking differences, I think, are the ambience of the venue and the more interactive nature of the program.    
If you can’t make it to the Gala, don’t panic, we will continue to put out four newsletters per year.  I’m hoping that we can generate enough interest to have people in different parts of the state host occasional book groups.  For example, I live in Danbury, and I’d love to have a small gathering of readers at my house for an evening of Jane talk.  I know that Jean, who lives in Derby, would enjoy the same thing.  If anyone wishes to volunteer to coordinate book groups, please contact me.  

Coordinating a book group isn’t really as hard as it sounds.  It involves one person looking through the mailing list and “sorting” members into smaller regions.   Then, the coordinator needs to inform everyone within a region of the other members in their region.  Obviously, names and phone numbers must be shared within regions.  If members do not wish to be part of a book group, they don’t have to be; however, at this time, members do not even know which other members live nearby.  I’d like to give us a chance to get better acquainted.        

I hope this letter has clarified some of our challenges as a JASNA chapter.  Also, I hope that anyone who wishes to help will agree to 

· Coordinate the book clubs, or

· Coordinate the computer news and information.

Thanks for the ear!

Sincerely,
Susan Read, Regional Co-Chair
Planning committee members:
Susan Read and Jean Brassil, Regional chairs; 
Sandra Galoni, Treasurer; 
Lillian Kezerian, Public Relations and Program Coordinator; 

Sara Zagorski, Technical Guru. 
